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With no Board meeting in April, we had a 

lot of business to catch up with at the May 

Board meeting. I usually try hard to end the 

meetings by 7:30, but this one ran until 8 

pm. The primary time consumer was the 

presentation of Committee reports from the 

seven newly organized committees: 

Membership, Communications, Finance, 

Programs & Education, Watershed 

Management, Events, and Executive. The 

major reason for this round of reporting was 

to document the purpose and membership of 

each committee along with plans for the 

coming year. The first full set of annual 

reports will be presented at the September 

Board meeting. Reports will be posted on 

our website for review by anyone interested 

who has internet access. 

Our first work day on the Mecan was a 

tremendous success with a record turnout.  
 

 

 

 

ñNext to being an expert, it is well to be a contented  

duffer; a man who would fish if he could, and who 

will please himself by flicking off his flies, and 

dreaming of impossible trout, and smoking among  

the sedges Hopeôs enchanted cigarettes.  Next time 

we shall be more skilled, more fortunate.  Next 

time!ò 

           -Andrew Lang, Angling Sketches 

 

 

 

 

 

Our new trailer was christened at its first 

work day. The President of the Trout and 

Salmon Foundation was present to help with 

our work. He was so impressed that he has 

suggested that we apply for an additional 

and larger matching grant to use for Mecan 

River improvements. What a great job was 

done by everyone from the Elliott Donnelley 

and Central Wisconsin Chapters. 

There have been a number of troublesome 

issues that threaten our area trout streams. 

Itôs hard to say which are the most 

frustrating. First there were the proposals to 

extend the trout season through October. 

Our chapter went on record with a written 

position opposing the extension. Apparently 

there were many more votes in favor of this 

ñrecommendationò, which is not yet law. 

There was also a great ñto doò about a new 

Ground Water Protection Bill, something 

which most of believe is needed. I wrote my 

state legislators, as I am sure many of you 

did as well. The Legislature is no longer in 

session, having ended without any action on 

this bill, which pretty much means it is a 

dead issue. Another serious issue for us is 

the continued growth and expansion of 

CAFOôs (Confined Animal Feeding 

Operations). As with the trout season 

extension, our chapter will take a written 

position with regards to CAFOôs and send 

that to the State Council in hopes that we 

can get a state wide position. 



Elward Engle would like to have a group of 

us volunteer a work day to help clean up a 

dump site at Radley Creek springs. I will 

bring this up at the June Board Meeting and 

Picnic at Mike Schaefers home in Oshkosh, 

but those with an interest can feel free to 

contact me or Elward. 

And finally, Project Healing Waters 

continues with 4-6 veterans per class, and 

there seems to be a good sense of 

enjoyment. On June 14, we will be taking a 

group (hopefully 8-10) on a fly fishing 

outing to some stocked ponds east of 

Appleton. This past Monday, the volunteers 

and the vets tied up a bunch of Gribbeetles 

to try on Blue Gill and Trout at our fishing 

site, Twin Pond Fishery. 
John Tucker       

 

Minutes of Board Meeting May 17, 2010  

 

The meeting at the Fin N Feather in 

Winneconne was called to order at 6:15 PM 

by President John Tucker with a quorum of 

the Board present. 

On Motion and vote the March and April 

2010 Treasurers Reports were approved. 

On Motion and vote the Budget for April 1, 

2010 through September 30, 2010 was 

approved. 

On Motion and vote the Minutes of the 

March 15, 2010 meeting, as published in the 

Brookie News were approved. There was no 

board meeting during April 2010. 

Committee reports were prepared by and 

reported on by the Membership, 

Communications, Finance, Events, 

Programs and Education and Watershed 

Committee chairs.  These reports are works-

in-process and will be periodically updated 

as warranted.  Committee chairs will 

provide periodic informal updates at future 

board meetings. 

On Motion and vote approved a $200 

donation to River Alliance of Wisconsin. 

Authorized Bob Stelzer to prepare a draft 

statement of CWTUôs position on CAFOôs 

for presentation to and approval of the 

Board. 

Committee chairs were asked to record 

hours worked by their committees detailed 

by travel, education and project hours.  

These hours will be supplied to Treasurer 

Scott Grady for the Annual report to Trout 

Unlimited National. 

 Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Mike Shaefers, Secretary 

 

Treasurer Report 

April 30, 2010 

 

Savings Account ($500 Oz Fund)  

   $527.05 

 

Checking Account    

   $5,191.24 

Masters   

 $577.10 

M & I     

 $1,048.39    

CFCU    

 $3,565.75 

 

Money Market Accounts   

   $24,247.17 

 Beck Fund    

 $4,057.93 

 Nash Fund ($7,000 Mecan River 

Grants) $20,189.24 

 

CD (50%Nash Fund/50%General Fund) 

   $11,886.12 

 

Sopkovich Fund  $2,535.50 

 

Cash on Hand    

   $ 

Total $44,387.08 

 

 

Oshkosh Area Community Foundation

 12/31/2009 $40,324.86 

 

  



Central Sandhills Ecoregion Restoration 

Inititative Draft Proposal  
 

Following the May Board meeting, members 

present heard a presentation from Board 

member Alistair Stewart regarding a new 

initiative that would establish an 

environmental umbrella for the Central 

Sandhills cold water fisheries region, 

modeled on the highly successful TUDARE 

project in Southwestern Wisconsin.  The 

following is a summary of the initial draft 

for discussion. 

 
Concept Draft v1.5 

Envisioned by Bob Hunt, and informed by Ray 

White, Elward Engle, Shawn Sullivan, and others 

 

The land ethic simply enlarges the boundaries of the 

community to include soils, waters, plants, and 

animals, or collectively: the land...[A] land ethic 

changes the role of Homo sapiens from conqueror of 

the land-community to plain member and citizen of it. 

It implies respect for his fellow-members, and also 

respect for the community as such. 

Leopold, 1949 

 

Background 

The Central Sand Hills (CSH) is one of 16 ecoregions 

identified in 2006 by Wisconsin DNR in its 50-year 

statewide plan, as containing important land and 

water areas most deserving of protection. 201 trout 

streams totaling 907 miles are located in the 

ecoregionôs portions of nine counties and entirety of 

Marquette County. 

 

From the 1950ôs onwards, the DNR began biology-

based restoration of this ecoregionôs trout streams 

that had been seriously degraded from late 1800ôs 

through the mid 1900ôs. The DNR simultaneously 

increased public ownership of, and access to, the 

streams. Combined with reduced-harvest regulations, 

these initiatives created high quality angling 

opportunities for naturally reproducing brook, brown, 

and some rainbow trout. The restoration techniques 

were internationally recognized innovations 

developed and implemented by visionary and 

celebrated pioneers of trout stream rehabilitation. 

 

Current Situation 

Failure to plan for, and carry out, essential 

maintenance of the DNR restoration projects (many 

performed in partnership with TU) has resulted in 

significant net annual loss of trout habitat, despite 

modest new or maintenance projects. Without timely 

action to restore the ecoregionôs coldwater resources, 

it is unlikely that the trout habitat in this ecoregion 

will ever regain its abundant high quality of the 

1950ôs through the 1990ôs. 

 

Solution 

CWTU proposes a new CSH ecoregion restoration 

initiative, modeled after TU DARE, to combine the 

resources of TU chapters with counties in and 

around, or interested in, the ecoregion, other 

conservation organizations, and interested private and 

public organizations, and individuals. Early 

partnership commitment from Wisconsin DNR fish 

managers is required. A potential goal of (say) a 

dozen catch-up projects annually would augment 

planned DNR restorations. 

 

Bob Huntôs thoughts: why form a CSH Trout Stream 

Management Program? 

 

1. It would speed up the present DNR catch up 

project of trout habitat restoration 

2. Promote implementation of a second 203 

man restoration crew (there may already be 

funds available) 

3. Organize more TU Chapters to collaborate 

on restoration workdays targeting 

excessively woody stream bank reaches 

4. Free up full-time DNR crews to focus on 

bank cover restoration projects and new 

ones of high priority 

5. Encourage C&R regs to protect the sparse 

wild rainbow populations in theWB White 

& its tribs 

6. Increase the numbers of TU Stream Keepers 

along the western boundary where 

groundwater pumping is most threatening 

7. Link up with other organizations involved 

with the threat of groundwater mining 

 

 

References: 

http://www.dnr.state.wi.us/Master_Planning/land_leg

acy/documents/csandhills.pdf 

 

http://www.tu.org/press-room/tu-in-the-news-

archive/driftless/dare-to-restore-driftless-area-

waterways 
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Invasive Species Detection and Project 

RED Training June 12:  Sign Up Now! 

 

Do your part to help detect invasive plants 

and animals in Wisconsin rivers and 

streams.  Learn how to be a Riverine Early 

Detector.  The River Alliance will teach you 

to monitor your river by canoe, kayak, or on 

foot, for 15 invasive species of concern.  

The protocols are fun!  The free training 

session will be on Saturday June 12, at 

Hartman creek State Park, from 9:00 am to 

1:00 pm.    To register for this workshop 

please contact Laura MacFarland at 608-

257-2424, extension 110 or 

lmacfarland@wisconsinrivers.org/. 

 

2010 Program Schedule Update 
Prepared by Bob Smaglik and John 

Gremmer 

 
Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, June 4 - 6: 
CWTUôs Annual Fly Fishing School, 

Camp LuWiSpoMo,Waushara County near 

Wild Rose.   Fly Casting, reading the water, 

understanding hatches, selecting fly patterns, 

tackle selection, knot tying, and fly tying 

demos are just some of the topics covered.  

Contact Dan Harmon. 

 

Monday, June 21, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., Hosted by 

Mike Schaefers and Bob Haase, at Mikeôs 

home: 2471 Newport Court, Oshkosh, 

54904 

Menu to include: 

            Pork Tenderloins 

            Smoked wild turkey 

            All the trimmings 

            Home-made desserts 

  

BYOC-Please bring a chair 

  

There will be a short business meeting and 

come prepared to discuss your fishing 

exploits thus far this season! 

  

Please email Mike at 

mikeschaefers@gmail.com if you are able to 

attend. 

 

Monday, July 19, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., John and Laura 

Tuckerôs Pine River Cottage in Saxeville. 

 

Monday, August 16, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., Phil Gould is 

hosting August at his cottage on Fish Lake 

near Hancock. 

 

 

50 River Keepers Attend May 2 Training! 

  

The May 2nd CWTU River Keeper Training 

Session held at Riverview Park in Waupaca 

began under blue skies, a warm sun and 

modest breeze. Just what the doctor order 

after our original date of April 25th proved 

to be a weather disaster. Over 50 current and 

new River Keepers took part in the session. 

John Gremmer started things off with by 

introducing the goals of the River Keepers, 

which is to monitor the watersðspecific 

streams, rivers and lakes--within East 

Central Wisconsin. Our mission to safeguard 

these natural resources by introducing 

advocates to the physical and biological 

properties of our environment. Our intent is 

to collect baseline data from these waters to 

allow our citizens group to become stewards 

for their favorite streams/rivers. Monitoring 

is conducted on a monthly basis throughout 

the season from April through October 

After brief comments about the 

responsibilities of being River Keepers, Phil 

Petersen invited the group to an upcoming 

Invasive Species Seminar that will be held at 

Hartman Creek State Park on June 12.   Rick 

Farhenkrug then informed all of a $5,000.00 

grant that has been awarded to CWTU to 

support the River Keeper Program. Rick 

then introduced an Ice Breaker which gave 

mailto:lmacfarland@wisconsinrivers.org/


each newcomer the opportunity to join one 

of twelve existing teams. 

During the Ice Breaker each Team Leader 

introduced him/herself, told the group where 

their monitoring site is located and invited 

others to join their teams. Within just a few 

minutes everyone, with ought exception, had 

selected a team. 

John Gremmer with the help of some 

graybeards and some new River Keepers 

instructed and demonstrated techniques in 

evaluating the habitat and steam flow. The 

large group was then divided into six 

smaller groups, each lead by two 

experienced water monitors, to learn or 

review the other four monitoring protocols. 

Each selected a section of the Waupaca 

River and got at it. 

And, I do mean got at it.  

Each group finished by collecting macro 

invertebrates and keying them out. But, such 

a good time was being had by all-----that 

they had to be dragged from the water and 

dragged away from their identification keys. 

In fact, the groups were so intent on learning 

the skills that the hour and a half that had 

been set aside for this part of the program 

soon crept past the two hour mark before the 

last die hards said their final good byes. 

 
CWTU Vice President Linn Beck, Oshkosh, shows Don 

Price, West Bend, how to collect macroinvertebrates at the 

May 2, CWTU River Keeper, water monitoring training 

session at Riverside Park in Waupaca.  Don and his wife 

Judy will do their water monitoring in Fond du Lac County 

this summer.  

The River Keeper organizing team would 

like to give Thanks To All Of The 

Graybeards And The Excited Bunch Of New 

River Keepers For Getting This Season Off 

To A Great Start. 

 Some of you who have expressed interest in 

joining a River Keeper Team, but were not  

 
CWTU River Keepers, May 2, Training Session:  Members 

of CWTU River Keepers are shown learning how to 

determine the amount of dissolved oxygen in a sample of 

water taken from the Waupaca River.  Participants from of 

the left:  Jim Ryf, Winneconne, Eric Schoebel, Fond du 

Lac, Rich Moldzik, Princeton, Bob Smaglik, Butte des 

Morts, Ron Neuman, Pine River, and Dave Johnson, 

Appleton. 

 

able to make the May 2nd raindateéBUT 

IT IS NOT TO LATE! Listed below are 

names, contact information, and monitoring 

sites of the current teams. Nearly all teams 

are willing to include additional monitors. 

You are invited to join a team and become 

part of a group committed to saving our 

streams and having fun doing it. 

  

Borchert, Betty                920-688-3122                          

Parson Creek (tentative) 

Druecke, Lynn & Frank   920-233-5886                                    

Willow and Bird 

Gremmer, John                 920-582-7802                                    

Waupaca River  

Haase, Bob                        920-579-3858                                    

Wedde Creek 


